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readiness, the first of two focus areas 
chosen by the Council for FY2020. 

Agenda: Opening Remarks; 
Administrative Items; Review of Written 
Submissions; Ethics Briefing; Focus 
Area Presentation: The Transformation 
of the Military Health System: 
Readiness, Reform, and the Priorities of 
the Defense Health Agency; Questions 
and Answers; Council Discussion; 
Closing Remarks. Note: Exact order may 
vary. 

Meeting Accessibility: Members of the 
public who are interested in attending 
this meeting must RSVP online to: 
osd.pentagon.ousd-p-r.mbx.family- 
readiness-council@mail.mil, no later 
than Thursday, March 12, 2020. Meeting 
attendee RSVPs should indicate if an 
escort is needed to the meeting location 
(non-CAC Card holders need an escort) 
and if handicapped-accessible 
transportation is needed. All visitors 
without CAC cards who are attending 
the MFRC must pre-register prior to 
entering the Pentagon. RSVPs to the 
MFRC mailbox for those needing escort 
to the meeting will be contacted by 
email from the Pentagon Force 
Protection Agency (PFPA) with 
instructions for registration. Please 
follow the instructions carefully; 
otherwise, members of the public may 
be denied access to the Pentagon on the 
day of the meeting. Members of the 
public who are approved for Pentagon 
access should arrive at the Pentagon 
Visitors Center waiting area (Pentagon 
Metro Entrance) no later than 9:00 a.m. 
on the day of the meeting to allow time 
to pass through security check points 
and be escorted to the meeting location. 
Contact Eddy Mentzer, (571) 372–0857 
(Voice), (571) 372–0884, (Facsimile) if 
you have any questions about your 
RSVP. 

Written Statements: Persons 
interested in providing a written 
statement for review and consideration 
by Council members attending the 
March 24, 2020 meeting must do so by 
no later than close of business 
Thursday, March 12, 2020, through the 
Council mailbox (osd.pentagon.ousd-p- 
r.mbx.family-readiness-council@
mail.mil). Written statements received 
after this date will be provided to 
Council members in preparation for the 
next MFRC meeting. The Designated 
Federal Officer will review all timely 
submissions and ensure submitted 
written statements are provided to 
Council members prior to the meeting 
that is subject to this notice. Written 
statements must not be longer than two 
type-written pages and should address 
the following details: Issue or concern, 
discussion, and a recommended course 
of action. Those who make submissions 

are requested to avoid including 
personally identifiable information such 
as names of adults and children, phone 
numbers, addresses, social security 
numbers, and other contact information 
within the body of the written 
statement. 

Dated: March 3, 2020. 
Aaron T. Siegel, 
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison 
Officer, Department of Defense. 
[FR Doc. 2020–04617 Filed 3–5–20; 8:45 am] 
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Research and Engineering, Department 
of Defense (DoD). 
ACTION: Notice of Federal Advisory 
Committee meeting. 

SUMMARY: The DoD is publishing this 
notice to announce that the following 
Federal Advisory Committee meeting of 
the Defense Science Board (DSB) will 
take place. 
DATES: Closed to the public Tuesday, 
March 17, 2020, from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 
p.m.; and Wednesday, March 18, 2020, 
from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. 
ADDRESSES: The address of the closed 
meeting is the Executive Conference 
Center at 4075 Wilson Blvd., Arlington, 
VA 22203. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Mr. 
Kevin Doxey, (703) 571–0081 (Voice), 
(703) 697–1860 (Facsimile), 
kevin.a.doxey.civ@mail.mil (Email). 
Mailing address is Defense Science 
Board, 3140 Defense Pentagon, Room 
3B888A, Washington, DC 20301–3140. 
Website: https://dsb.cto.mil/. The most 
up-to-date changes to the meeting 
agenda can be found on the website. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Due to 
circumstances beyond the control of the 
Department of Defense and the 
Designated Federal Officer, the Defense 
Science Board was unable to provide 
public notification required by 41 CFR 
102–3.150(a) concerning the meeting on 
March 17 through 18, 2020 of the 
Defense Science Board. Accordingly, the 
Advisory Committee Management 
Officer for the Department of Defense, 
pursuant to 41 CFR 102–3.150(b), 
waives the 15-calendar day notification 
requirement. 

This meeting is being held under the 
provisions of the Federal Advisory 
Committee Act (FACA) (5 U.S.C. 

Appendix), the Government in the 
Sunshine Act (5 U.S.C. 552b), and 41 
CFR 102–3.140 and 102–3.150. 

Purpose of the Meeting: The mission 
of the DSB is to provide independent 
advice and recommendations on matters 
relating to the DoD’s scientific and 
technical enterprise. The objective of 
the meeting is to obtain, review, and 
evaluate classified information related 
to the DSB’s mission. DSB members will 
meet to discuss classified future 
dimensions of conflict that might be 
exploited by our near-peer competitors 
and adversaries in response to the DSB’s 
2020 Summer Study on New 
Dimensions of Conflict tasking. 

Agenda: The DSB meeting will begin 
on March 17, 2020 at 8:00 a.m. with 
opening remarks by Mr. Kevin Doxey, 
the Designated Federal Officer (DFO), 
and Dr. Craig Fields, DSB Chairman. 
The members of the study will meet to 
discuss classified future dimensions of 
conflict that might be exploited by our 
near-peer competitors and adversaries. 
Following break, the members will 
resume their meeting. The meeting will 
adjourn at 5:00 p.m. On March 18, 2020 
the meeting will begin at 8:00 a.m. with 
a discussion of classified future 
dimensions of conflict that might be 
exploited by our near-peer competitors 
and adversaries. Following break, the 
members will resume their meeting. The 
meeting will adjourn at 4:00 p.m. 

Meeting Accessibility: In accordance 
with Section 10(d) of the FACA and 41 
CFR 102–3.155, the DoD has determined 
that the DSB meeting will be closed to 
the public. Specifically, the Under 
Secretary of Defense (Research and 
Engineering), in consultation with the 
DoD Office of General Counsel, has 
determined in writing that the meeting 
will be closed to the public because it 
will consider matters covered by 5 
U.S.C. 552b(c)(1). The determination is 
based on the consideration that it is 
expected that discussions throughout 
will involve classified matters of 
national security concern. Such 
classified material is so intertwined 
with the unclassified material that it 
cannot reasonably be segregated into 
separate discussions without defeating 
the effectiveness and meaning of the 
overall meetings. To permit the meeting 
to be open to the public would preclude 
discussion of such matters and would 
greatly diminish the ultimate utility of 
the DSB’s findings and 
recommendations to the Secretary of 
Defense and to the Under Secretary of 
Defense (Research and Engineering). 

Written Statements: In accordance 
with Section 10(a)(3) of the FACA and 
41 CFR 102–3.105(j) and 102–3.140, 
interested persons may submit a written 
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statement for consideration by the DSB 
at any time regarding its mission or in 
response to the stated agenda of a 
planned meeting. Individuals 
submitting a written statement must 
submit their statement to the DSB DFO 
provided above at any point; however, 
if a written statement is not received at 
least three calendar days prior to the 
meeting, which is the subject of this 
notice, then it may not be provided to 
or considered by the DSB until a later 
date. 

Dated: March 3, 2020. 
Aaron T. Siegel, 
Alternate OSD Federal Register Liaison 
Officer, Department of Defense. 
[FR Doc. 2020–04646 Filed 3–5–20; 8:45 am] 
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SUMMARY: In accordance with the 
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995, ED is 
proposing a revision of an existing 
information collection. 
DATES: Interested persons are invited to 
submit comments on or before April 6, 
2020. 
ADDRESSES: To access and review all the 
documents related to the information 
collection listed in this notice, please 
use http://www.regulations.gov by 
searching the Docket ID number ED– 
2020–SCC–0010. Comments submitted 
in response to this notice should be 
submitted electronically through the 
Federal eRulemaking Portal at http://
www.regulations.gov by selecting the 
Docket ID number or via postal mail, 
commercial delivery, or hand delivery. 
If the regulations.gov site is not 
available to the public for any reason, 
ED will temporarily accept comments at 
ICDocketMgr@ed.gov. Please include the 
docket ID number and the title of the 
information collection request when 
requesting documents or submitting 
comments. Please note that comments 
submitted by fax or email and those 
submitted after the comment period will 
not be accepted. Written requests for 
information or comments submitted by 
postal mail or delivery should be 

addressed to the Director of the Strategic 
Collections and Clearance Governance 
and Strategy Division, U.S. Department 
of Education, 400 Maryland Ave. SW, 
LBJ, Room 6W–208B, Washington, DC 
20202–4537. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: For 
specific questions related to collection 
activities, please contact Carrie Clarady, 
202–245–6347 or email 
NCES.Information.Collections@ed.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Department of Education (ED), in 
accordance with the Paperwork 
Reduction Act of 1995 (PRA) (44 U.S.C. 
3506(c)(2)(A)), provides the general 
public and Federal agencies with an 
opportunity to comment on proposed, 
revised, and continuing collections of 
information. This helps the Department 
assess the impact of its information 
collection requirements and minimize 
the public’s reporting burden. It also 
helps the public understand the 
Department’s information collection 
requirements and provide the requested 
data in the desired format. ED is 
soliciting comments on the proposed 
information collection request (ICR) that 
is described below. The Department of 
Education is especially interested in 
public comment addressing the 
following issues: (1) Is this collection 
necessary to the proper functions of the 
Department; (2) will this information be 
processed and used in a timely manner; 
(3) is the estimate of burden accurate; 
(4) how might the Department enhance 
the quality, utility, and clarity of the 
information to be collected; and (5) how 
might the Department minimize the 
burden of this collection on the 
respondents, including through the use 
of information technology. Please note 
that written comments received in 
response to this notice will be 
considered public records. 

Title of Collection: Statewide 
Longitudinal Data System (SLDS) 
Survey 2020–2022. 

OMB Control Number: 1850–0933. 
Type of Review: A revision of an 

existing information collection. 
Respondents/Affected Public: State, 

Local, and Tribal Governments. 
Total Estimated Number of Annual 

Responses: 112. 
Total Estimated Number of Annual 

Burden Hours: 140. 
Abstract: As authorized by the 

Educational Technical Assistance Act of 
2002, Title II, the Statewide 
Longitudinal Data Systems (SLDS) Grant 
Program has awarded competitive, 
cooperative agreement grants to states 
since 2005. Through grants and a 
growing range of services and resources, 
the program has helped propel the 

successful design, development, 
implementation, and expansion of K12 
and P–20W (early learning through the 
workforce) longitudinal data systems. 
These systems are intended to enhance 
the ability of States to efficiently and 
accurately manage, analyze, and use 
education data, including individual 
student records. The SLDSs should help 
states, districts, schools, educators, and 
other stakeholders to make data- 
informed decisions to improve student 
learning and outcomes; as well as to 
facilitate research to increase student 
achievement and close achievement 
gaps. The SLDS grants extend for three 
to five years for up to twenty million 
dollars per grantee, and grantees are 
obligated to submit annual reports and 
a final report on the development and 
implementation of their systems. All 50 
states, five territories, and the District of 
Columbia are eligible to apply, and each 
state can apply multiple times to 
develop different aspects of their data 
system. Since November 2005, 97 grants 
have been awarded. In addition to the 
grants, the program offers many services 
and resources to assist education 
agencies with SLDS-related work. Best 
practices, lessons learned, and non- 
proprietary products/solutions 
developed by recipients of these grants 
and other states are disseminated to aid 
all state and local education agencies. 
The request to formalize the annual 
SLDS Interim Progress Report (IPR) as 
the SLDS Survey, intended to provide 
insight on state and U.S. territory SLDS 
capacity for automated linking of K–12, 
teacher, postsecondary, workforce, 
career and technical education (CTE), 
adult education, and early childhood 
data, and to conduct the annual SLDS 
Survey from 2017 through 2019 was 
approved in February 2017 with the 
latest change request approved in 
August 2019 (1850–0933 v.1–7). The 
SLDS Survey helps inform ongoing 
evaluation and targeted technical 
assistance efforts to enhance the quality 
of the SLDS Program’s support to states. 
This request is to conduct the annual 
SLDS Survey from 2020 through 2022, 
and introduces a new online form for 
data collection. 

Dated: March 2, 2020. 

Stephanie Valentine, 
PRA Coordinator, Strategic Collections and 
Clearance, Governance and Strategy Division, 
Office of Chief Data Officer. 
[FR Doc. 2020–04568 Filed 3–5–20; 8:45 am] 
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